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Dear Friends in Samoa & Japan, 

How have you been?  

Both Mr. Takayama (Science) and Mr. Honda (Mathematics) stayed in Apia 

during the period between Aug. 26 and Sep. 14. 

These two experts were very busy with observation classes, workshops and 

especially demonstration at the booth of National Literacy and Numeracy 

Week. More than 100 students, college and primary school, visited the booth 

for 2 days. 

And we invited teachers of new schools for spreading PMSP style lesson 

plan. Japanese experts conducted 4 workshops, attended 2 observation clas-

ses and gave Samoan teachers some advice. 

  

Workshop(Mathematics)           Workshop(Science) 

  

 Observation class            Opening speech by Ms.Leota(ACEO,CDMD)  

http://www.hokkyodai.ac.jp/


  

National Literacy & Numeracy Week at MESC 

   

Japanese Ambassador Mr. Shibuta dropped in.   Support of Mr.Savelio, Curriculum Officer 

    

College students are interested in solar cars.         PMSP booth was popular. 

 

Ms.Inipene (PEO, CDMD) also joined us at observation classes. Mr. & Mrs. 

Saito (new JICA Senior Volunteers) helped us at the booth. 

Students have the school holidays before Term 4 from Sep. 17th. 

Mr. Honda(Mathematics) will be back to Samoa in two weeks.  

See you all then. 

 

By Michiko, Project Coordinator 


